
SESSION OF 2006

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2830

As Recommended by House Committee on 

Health and Human Services

Brief*

HB 2830 would amend existing pharmacy law regarding the

registration of pharmacy technicians to require pharmacy technicians

to pass a board approved examination within 30 days of registration

with the State Board of Pharmacy.  Under current law, an applicant for

registration as a pharmacy technician would have to pass the

examination prior to registration.  The bill would amend the ratio of

pharmacists to pharmacy technicians requirement to allow that on and

after July 1, 2006, any change to this ratio in the prescription area of

pharmacy must be adopted by a vote of no less than five members of

the Board.  The bill also would repeal an obsolete provision of the

statute.

Background

The bill was introduced by the House Health and Human

Services Committee at the request of Representative Hill.  

The fiscal note prepared by the Division of the Budget indicates

that passage of the bill would have no fiscal effect.

———————————

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org
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